
Thomas Johnston 
ETEC Project Manager 
U.S. Department of Energy                                                                                       April 23, 2007 
5800 Woolsey Cyn. Rd. 
Canoga Pk., CA 91304-1148 
 
 
 
Sir, 
 
I am a registered voter and a resident of Woolsey Canyon, about one and one half miles from SSFL.  
 
As one of the many victims of Thyroid Cancer, I was horrified at the last DOE meeting when I learnt that 
you intend on signing off on Rocketdyne by this coming September. You went as far as to say, (the second 
of two options) your leaving the majority of the contaminates in place! 
 
Furthermore, that in either case (option), you intend to put the site up for “unrestricted use”.   This is an 
unconscionable and unethical decision!  Who are you working for?  These decisions are clearly not in the 
public’s interests or welfare.   
 
Let me remind you of your promises, as you seem to have forgotten that you gave your word to both the 
public and our elected officials, that SSFL will be cleaned up and to EPA standards at that!  A CHANGE 
OF PRESIDENTS OR POLITICAL PARTIES DOES NOT RELEASE YOU FROM YOUR PROMISES 
OR YOUR RESPONDSIBILITY TO US! 
 
After all these years of your BS, you have lost all your credibility!   Hence…I now demand that Mr. Gregg 
Dempsey, (who is still well respected and who still has volumes of credibility) be put back in charge of the 
clean up of SSFL, along with a hand chosen crew of his choice. 
 
Let me remind you, you once said that “Mr. Dempsey did not have the time” when we asked for him 
before.  Since that statement, Mr. Riley was approached.  He stated that he does in fact have the time, so 
please do not try using that excuse again. 
 
In summery: (1) I do not expect you to sign off on SSFL, but cleaned up to EPA standards, as promised.   
                      (2) I expect to have more meetings for public input. 
                      (3) I expect Mr. Dempsey to be put in charge of the clean up with a hand chosen crew of his          
                            choice, in order to make your promises good.      
                      (4) I do not want SSFL to ever put up for unrestricted use! 
  
 
Thank you, 
 
Elizabeth Thompson    (818) 884-4342 
 
Mountain View Estates 
24303 Woolsey Canyon Rd.  #109 
Canoga Park, CA 91304 


